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Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to Term 3! I hope you all had a restful and enjoyable break.
As we step into this new term, we have a lot of exciting activities and
events planned. Our Year 5 and 6 students will be embarking on their
much-anticipated camp. This is always a highlight of the school year,
offering students the opportunity to develop independence, build
friendships, and experience new challenges. I am confident that this year's
camp will be filled with memorable adventures and learning experiences.

Book Week is also just around the corner, and we have a fantastic lineup
of activities to celebrate our love for reading. From author visits to costume
parades, there will be something for everyone to enjoy. I encourage all
students to participate and embrace the joy of reading.

In addition, our public sepaking and sports gala days will be taking place
this term. These events are great opportunities for students to showcase
talents, engage in friendly competition, and promote team spirit. We look
forward to cheering on our classmates and celebrating their achievements.

As always, I am grateful for the continued support of our parents, staff, and
community. Together, let's make Term 3 a successful and enriching
experience for all.

Warm regards

Genevieve Smith

GRANDPARENTS’ DAY SHAVE FOR A CAUSE 100 DAYS OF KINDY

Mary Mac Place 
Mufti Day

Trivia Night

Fathers’ Day 
Gift Stall



God of covenant, 

from the time of Abraham and Moses 

until today, 

you have been faithful to your people. 

Even when we have wandered far from 

your ways, 

you remain close to us, 

to guide us, protect us, 

and make us your own people. 

May your children listen to your Word 

and rejoice to walk in your ways. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

PRAYER FOR EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
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St Dominic’s Feast Day

The official feast day for St Dominic in Australia is on the 5th of August.
Prouille is founded on the works of the Dominican Nuns. As a result, the
Feast Day of St Dominic is important to the school community. Prouille was
chosen as the name of the school, for it was at Prouille in France, in the
year 1206, that St Dominic beheld a vision of Our Blessed Lady in which
she instructed him to found his Order of Nuns at St Mary’s Prouille. In
Prouille, then, St Dominic’s spiritual ideal took form and from Prouille was
launched his world-wide enterprise for the conquest of souls. The name
“Prouille” signifies that in Wahroonga the Dominican system of Christian
education was established and maintained. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION UPDATE

Religious Creative Art Competition 

Prouille students were working hard today on
the Religious Creative Arts competition. All
students were given the opportunity to
demonstrate their talents in any of the 5
categories of visual arts, dance, drama, music
and short film. The theme for 2024 is “Joy”.
Finalists from the school will have the
opportunity to perform or display their work at a
special ‘Showcase’ performance evening with
industry performers and judges in attendance.
Students have until Friday the 16th of August to
submit their work to the school. 
 

Family Parish Mass - Years 5 and 1

The next Holy Name Parish Mass will be held on Sunday 11th August at 9.30am.
This Mass will be hosted by Year 5 and 1 students. This is a wonderful opportunity
for your child and family to join together and celebrate with the rest of the school
community, as well as the wider Parish community. It is not exclusively a Year 5
and Year 1 Mass, but a Mass for any family. 



As a school, we are trying to think of ways to demonstrate our support to one of
our amazing students who is currently undergoing treatment for cancer.

Last week, three of our teachers - Mr O'Brien, Mrs Runnalls and Mrs Roberts -
took the courageous step of shaving their heads.

Our students had the opportunity to watch the hair shaving happen! A few
students volunteered to do the shaving.

Don't our teachers look amazing with their new 'dos?! 

To our beautiful student, we are there for you! We are wishing you all the best.

SHAVE FOR A CAUSE



GRANDPARENTS’ DAY
Last Friday, Prouille held Grandparents' Day. This is a very
special day held each year to celebrate and honour a beloved
part of our Prouille community, being our grandparents and
grandfriends.

Our morning commenced with mass in the hall, followed by our
whole school dance "Absolutely Fabulous". Thank you again to
Miss McKay for choreographing this dance and teaching our
students. We hope our grandparents enjoyed watching this!
Afterwards, we enjoyed morning tea out in the sun in the
courtyard and then open classrooms. It was wonderful to have
such a large turnout of people to experience these events, so
we thank you for coming along.

We hope you enjoyed the morning just as much as we did.
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DAYS OF KINDY

Congratulations to our amazing Kindies who have celebrated their 100 Days of
Learning today!

It was such a special day full of fun activities and games, many including the
number 100!! Counting up to 100 on the number 

As well as authentically dressing as the very wise 100 year olds that they now are 
We are so proud of you all in achieving this milestone.



DAYS OF KINDY



100 DAYS OF KINDY



NATIONAL PRINCIPAL’S DAY
Today is National Principal’s Day!!

The whole school gathered together this morning for a special assembly to celebrate Ms Smith!

Our Year 6 leaders read:

“Ms Smith - we would like to acknowledge all that you do for us. 
Thank you for:

Always giving us your time, 
Making us laugh

Teaching us to love learning
And being an awesome principal.”

Each grade has something small to present to you:

Kindy - portrait of Mrs Smith
Year 1 - Acrostic poem about Mrs Smith

Year 2 - Letter with chocolates replacing words
Year 3 - Silhouette of Mrs Smith with words around it

Year 4 - Class poem with ladybug collage
Year 5 - Coke bottle/ chocolate bouquet 

Year 5- cards with messages for Mrs Smith 
Year 6 - making a bouquet of flowers



NATIONAL PRINCIPAL’S DAY
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FRIENDSHIP GROUPS
Last week, our students gathered for another round of friendship groups.

The groups included a mixture of students across year groups and two Year 5 and 6
leaders.

The topic was based on our URStrong metholodogy and centred around being being
our own best friend. Our groups engaged in activities to find out more about
friendship.



Soccer Gala Days

The busy sport calendar continues in Term 3. Students in our Primary grades are
looking forward to our upcoming soccer gala days where they will play against
teams from other schools from the North Shore Cluster. Years 5 and 6 will take
part in their gala day on Tuesday, 6 August (week 3). Years 3 and 4 have their
gala day on Tuesday, 13 August (week 4). 

North Shore Cluster Athletics 

A large number of students have been selected for the Prouille athletics team
based on their performances in last term’s school athletics carnival. These
athletes will represent Prouille at the North Shore Cluster Athletics carnival to be
held on Thursday, 22 August at the Sydney Olympic Park Athletic Centre at
Homebush. Further details and event timetables will be sent to parents and
carers in the coming weeks.

Selection for the cluster carnival is based on overall results across all heats and
events. The only event where students can qualify based on the individual age
group is the 100m. For all other events, selection is based on the overall results
across the following age groups: 

Junior – 8-10 years 
Intermediate – 11 years 
Senior – 12-13 years 

We congratulate the following students who have qualified for the cluster
carnival. 

Abigail Jordaan  Elise Sheridan  Matilda Quoyle 

Alexis Fitzgibbon  Elizabeth Bizannes  Nicholas Hanley 

Amelia Cooper  Georgina Quoyle  Nicholas Luca 

Amelia Ringrose  Grace Attwood  Oliver Dillon 

Amelia Roberts  Grace Douglas  Orlando Cain 

Amelie Ogden  Harrison Kuhn  Savannah McKie 

Angus Kerr  Henry Wang  Sophia Kudelia 

Ava Munce  Jack Wilson  Sophie Tazewell 

Ayan Kapoor  James Murray  Tennyson Cain 

Benjamin Neves Botelho  Leonardo Cain  Thomas Livingstone-Blevins 

Claudio Serva  Liam Duggan  Valentina Salinas 

Clementine Goron-Sincere  Louisson Palmer  William Fullilove 

Daisy Meyyappan  Lucas Huang  William Moraleda 

Darcey Carolan  Lucy Tazewell   

Edward Mouawad   Luke Ringrose   

SPORTING NEWS



KINDY
KOALAS

CLASS NEWS

Last week, our Kindy Koalas did their maths lesson in the sun! t was a beautiful
warm day and they made their own hopscotch with chalk learning about
numbers before and after. Then we learnt about length, got two sticks and used
chalk to make the longer one a tree and the shorter one a flower. 



YEAR 2
WOMBAT

CLASS NEWS



YEAR 4
KOOKABURRA

CLASS NEWS

Year 4 Kookaburra coding with the Blue-Bots



YEAR 4
KOOKABURRA

CLASS NEWS

Year 4 Kookaburra coding with the Blue-Bots (continued)



It is a busy yet exciting term in the Library! In Week 5 and 6, we celebrate the
2024 Children’s Book Week. The theme for this year’s Book Week is: Reading is
Magic.  Please check the school calendar carefully for all events and dates.

Events include a visit from author Sami Bayly, Book Character Parade, Book Fair
and the Maybe a Miracle performance, inspired by this year’s shortlisted books. 

Go to                          for more information and resources about 2024 Children’s
Book Week. 

LIBRARY NEWS

2024 PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE

https://cbca.org.au

NSW Premier's Reading Challenge 2024Go to                                                               for rules and resources about the
2024 Premier’s Reading Challenge. 

Congratulations to the following students for recently completing their Premier’s
Reading Challenge:
 
Mila W (K Koala) 
Poppy B (3 Platypus) 
Elliot C (3 Platypus) 
Amelia C (5 Goanna) 
Hamish R (5 Echidna) 
Sid K (6 Wallaby) 
Matthew P (6 Wallaby) 
 
This is your reminder to start organising your child’s/children’s book character
costume, as Week 5 is just around the corner! 

Also this term, the Premier’s Reading Challenge finishes
(Friday 23rd August). Please ensure your child/ren have
recorded all their books in their online reading record.
Contact Mrs Lees via the school email address if you
need your child’s login details. Remember, K-2 teachers
are also reading PRC books with their classes and
adding them to their reading records. Students from
Years 3-6 have their login details with their home
learning. 

2024 BOOK WEEK

https://cbca.org.au/
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html


MERIT AWARDS - TERM 2



PEC UPDATE
Operation Winter Warmth

Operation Winter Warmth is wrapping up on 9 August. Please make sure all of the
beanies and scarves are delivered to the school office by on or before 9 August. We
have all had a lot of fun knitting for a good cause supporting St Vincent de Paul in
our parish.

Prouille Parent Series Talk for Term 3 is 7pm AEST ⎸ 21 August ⎸ Zoom. Raising
Resilient Children – The power of parents’ words. RSVP here:

 

This term’s dates for “Cuppa in the Park”:  7 August, 21 August, 4 September, 18
September. Meet at Wahroonga Park near the playground. BYO everything. If it is
fine, it is on. If it is wet, it is off.

First Friday Masses this Term 9.15 am in the Parish: 2 August, 6 September – let
Jacqui know if you plan to attend and would like to meet for coffee afterwards.

You can contact your PEC via email jacqui.vandevelde@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

https://forms.office.com/r/qfP4UB2awu

mailto:jacqui.vandevelde@dbb.catholic.edu.au
https://forms.office.com/r/qfP4UB2awu
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